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College Bulletin Board

This page includes important College notes/dates/events including details of College dates, Principal's morning 

teas, registration matters and other relevant administrative notices.

College Dates

Friday 21st September
Last day of Term 3

Monday 8th October
First day of Term 4

Friday 12th October
School Alive Tours

Monday 15th October
Presentation Night

Saturday 20th October
Working bees, both campuses

For 2018 College term dates please click here or visit the College website for the Events Calendar

Parents Afternoon Tea with the Principal

Mr Laussen will be holding an informal opportunity for parents to meet with him over a cup of tea. Please feel free 

to call in should you wish to have a chat, ask a question, or share a good news story about your child.

Term 4, 2018

Keilor Campus, in the Principal's Office
Wednesday 10th October, 2.30pm-3.30pm

Thursday 15th November, 5pm-6pm

Taylors Lakes Campus, in the Principal's Office
Friday 12th October, 2.30pm-3.30pm

Please contact the Principal's Assistant, Josie Klarin on 9334 0149 or email if you are planning to attend an 

afternoon tea.
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Big Childcare Holiday Program at Overnewton
Big Childcare partners with the College to provide a fantastic Holiday Program to families 

who require this service. Our next Holiday Care Program will commence on Monday 24th 

September to Friday 5th October and promises to be an incredible two week program. 

Events of interest include the Big Show (exclusive event), How to Magic, Dizzy’s 

Playcentre, the Big Picnic and much more.

The Big Childcare team is professional, experienced and committed to providing a supportive and engaging 

environment for families that wish to use our service over the school holiday period each term. Big Childcare 

families can expect a caring and safe environment with educators who love working with kids. The educators focus 

on the individual needs and interests of children, by offering exciting excursions to venues around Melbourne, as 

well as themed incursion days that include craft, cooking, sports activities, indoor/outdoor play and much more. The 

team at Big Childcare is committed to ensuring that children in their care have the best fun, whilst reaching their full 

potential!

Big Childcare operates at Overnewton College over the holiday period from 7am to 6pm daily. A nutritious, tasty 

breakfast is provided before 8am, with children only required to bring their snacks and lunch for the rest of the day.  

If you are interested in hearing more about the fantastic Holiday Program that Big Childcare operates at Ovenewton 

(Taylors Lakes Campus), or would like to enroll your child, please contact your dedicated Big Childcare Holiday 

Program Manager on 0423 689 687. Alternately, click on the link to download the latest Holiday Program Brochure.

Parents who meet the eligibility criteria (i.e. working or studying) may be able to benefit from the Child Care 

Subsidy available from the Australian Government. Please feel free to call Centrelink on 136 150 to learn about the 

savings you could make.

Overnewton 30th Anniversary Cookbook
The Overnewton Family Cookbook is a compilation of dishes that have been cooked by you, the Overnewton 

family, over the past 30 years. Whether it be an indulgent treat or a traditional recipe passed on through 

generations, this cookbook will make a great addition to your family recipe collection.

Purchase your copy from reception.

Family Involvement Record Now on Parent Portal
Did you know that you can check your Family Involvement Program hours record via 
the Parent Portal?
Follow these simple steps:

Go to the College website and click on ‘Parent Portal’.

Click on the ‘Family Details’ icon.

When prompted enter your Family ID and Password.

Then click on ‘My Family’.

Finally click on ‘Family Involvement Program’, which appears on the left hand side of the screen (toward the 

bottom of the screen).

You will then see the total hours recorded on a termly basis.
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It is important to note that hours will not be recorded on the portal until work group co-ordinators have submitted 

hours at the end of each term. Data entry is then normally completed during the term holidays, so records should 

be up to date early in the following term.

Should you have an queries regarding your Family Involvement Program hours, please do not hesitate to contact 

Susan Bates on 9334 0143 or Shirley Seit on 9334 0140.

Sibling Applications
A reminder to Overnewton families
Parents who have a child attending Overnewton College and are interested in obtaining a position for other 

siblings in their family should contact the Registrar, Diane King on 9334 0141 and request an application form as 

soon as possible.

Student Withdrawals from the College
As part of the "Conditions of Entry" to Overnewton Anglican Community College, signed by all families upon 

confirmation of enrolment:

One full term's written notice is required to withdraw a student from the College. If one full term's notice 

is not given to the College, one full term's fees will be charged.

If you are able to provide more than one term's notice it would be greatly appreciated.

Notifications should be sent to Mrs Diane King.

Working Bees - both Campuses
Saturday 20th October
Please note that the working bees commence at 8.30am and not before. Hours will only be 

credited after 8.30am. The day will finish at 3.30pm.

Please stay as long as possible so that the tasks organised for the day can be completed. The 

working bees will cover minor projects, gardening and general clean up. Please bring along your own gloves and 

sunscreen. Morning tea is provided. Lunch: $5.

No open shoes such as sandals or thongs are to be worn at any working bees at the College. 

Please note that children are not permitted to attend working bees. 

Co-ordinators: Keilor Campus, Andrew Daalmeyer - 0411 269 331 and

Taylors Lakes Campus, Sando Temelkovski - 0412 046 811

Chibobo News
Following article written by Sara Robinson, St. Mary's Chibobo team member

Stephania
Stephania is one of the lovely young women living at Chibobo orphanage. She is the second youngest of nine 

siblings and currently studies Year 11 at Chibobo Secondary School. Her favourite subjects are Maths and English. 

When she graduates, she would like to join the army to support and defend her country.
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I met Stephania on the first night we stayed in Chibobo, as she was helping with housekeeping in the guest house. 

We spent many evenings chatting about music, as she expressed her love of singing and dancing. We were kept 

well-supplied with hot water thanks to her and Foster’s keeping of the fire throughout the evenings. One night we 

were lucky enough to share her favourite meal of nshima, which was really good! Stephania also finds fruit 

delicious and would one day like to learn how to cook risotto.

It was a real joy spending time with Stephania in Chibobo.
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Head of Keilor Campus
Rob Huntington

Scott Darlow is Helping our Farmers

Many members of the College community will know musician and College parent, Scott Darlow; among other 

occasions, we enjoyed him performing Solid Rock at Founders Day and with Emma Gekas at Presentation Night in 

2017.

Now is a good time to assist Scott Darlow in helping others through the Drought Breakers production of Rain. In this 

recording, his daughter, Kiah Darlow (8K) is also singing as part of the production.

All proceeds are going to help our farmers who are drought affected. The single is available here.

 

Saturday’s Working Bee

Thank you to all parents that attended the working bee in blustery and sometime wet conditions. Despite the 

weather, plenty of gardening work was completed and the grounds were cleaned up magnificently.

End of Term 3

Faye Minic commences family leave at the end of this term and we wish her well for the time ahead. Katie 

Farrington will be taking her classes in Term 4. Irena Sugarevski has been taking Maree McDonagh’s classes this 

term after a period of time working in Junior School and I thank her for her work with these classes. Ashley John 

has been taking Middle School IT classes and leaves us at the end of term, as Nick Jacovides returns from leave. I 

also thank Andrew Campbell who has been looking after Clayton Martin’s classes over recent weeks.

Many families are taking holidays over the term break and I wish them all safe and happy travelling.
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Head of Taylors Lakes Campus
Gabe Alessandrini

End of Term 3

Term 3 has been a very productive and successful term for our students. Across the three schools there have been 

so many experiences and opportunities in both the curricular and co-curricular areas for the students that have 

contributed greatly to their learning. With all of that hard work, the upcoming two-week break has been well and 

truly earned by everyone.

As we end the term this week, we must take the opportunity to say farewell and thank you to a few staff.

Firstly, farewell and thank you to Nurcan Durali. Nurcan has been taking 4AT this term whilst Sonia Ashford has 

been on leave. We would like to thank Nurcan for all of her work during this time and we wish her all the very best 

for the future.

Andrea Green has been the co-ordinator for Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) on this Campus for the past three 

years. Andrea runs a great program that is loved by all of the students who attend. Andrea is finishing at the end of 

this term and we would like to thank her for her great work with OSHC and we wish her all the very best for the 

future as well.

I hope that all students and their families, as well as all of the staff, have a great two week break. For those of you 

travelling, have a wonderfully enjoyable trip and stay safe. If you are staying home, enjoy the ability to have the 

time to do the things that the busy term time does not always allow. 

Working Bee Thank You

Thank you to all of the parents who braved the weather and attended last Saturday’s working bee. It was great to 

see the progress made on the block work around the gardens along the path to the Gymnasium, as well as all of 

the work done across the Campus. Again, thank you very much for your efforts - they are all greatly appreciated.
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Heads of Junior School
Anne McNaughton   Tracy Fielder

End of Term 3

Following article written by Tracy Fielder and Anne McNaughton, Heads of Junior School

As Term 3 concludes, a couple of reminders for the commencement of Term 4:

Hats are compulsory (please ensure hats are clearly labelled).

Uniform can be either Summer or Winter until Wednesday 7th November.

Class Allocation
In the last week of term, the teachers have commenced discussions about student allocation to classes for 2019. 

Annually, parents are reminded to trust the judgement of the professionals in this work.

The Junior School Handbook features the following statement:

Parents will be informed of their child’s class for the following year at the end of each year. The process of 

organising classes is given careful consideration and planning to ensure students move up with friends and 

that classes are well balanced. Because of these factors and others, parents should not request particular 

classes/teachers or changes that would inevitably affect other students and jeopardise the equity of our class 

placement.

Teachers work with the students in the classroom setting each day of the school year and are well aware of the 

many factors at play. Understandably parents view things from the perspective of their own child, however, the 

teachers are able to consider a much wider set of criteria. Clearly if requests for classes were possible, then a well-

balanced outcome would not be achievable. The other vital element is that assumptions should not be made as to 

which teachers will be in particular year levels, as it is anticipated that there will be quiet a bit of movement in our 

2019 staffing.

Michael Grose regularly speaks about the importance of trusting the school to make the right decisions and the 

importance of grit and adaptability. We wholeheartedly endorse his views and ask that parents do not approach 

teachers or Heads of School in making such requests, as they will compromise the integrity of the rigorous systems 

presently in place. 

As always, the students will be asked to nominate some names of friends they would like to be with in 2019 and will 

be guaranteed to be placed with one friend named on their list where possible. We have found that the reliance on 

a particular friend has diminished over time and will give consideration to the elimination of this step in the future. 

Students adapt very easily to their new class and making new friends is important at such a young age.

We wish all families a safe and restful break.
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Library - Taylors Lakes Campus

Following article written by Lisa Decleva, Teacher Librarian, Taylors Lakes Campus

One of the most exciting aspects of being a teacher librarian at Overnewton is the interaction with the Junior School 

students. The students often share their interests and ideas for library purchases. Recently, three Year 4 students - 

Evie, Danielle and Jasmin - were keen to read more from the Wonder series, by R.J Palacio, after reading the first 

book. We searched online and in book stores but could not find paper copies of this request. Fortunately, audio 

books on CDs were found. The students have enjoyed listening to the audio books over the last few weeks and it 

has been a delight to see these students form their own unofficial Book Club. The girls have generated interest in 

other students and there is now a waiting list of keen students eager to listen to the new audio books.

The power of peer motivation can never be underestimated.

Another Year 4 student, Siya, has motivated the Junior School students to read in the non-fiction section of the 

library. Siya is a very enthusiastic scientist and, at the recent Junior School Book Week parade, she bravely sang 

us a song about the periodic table. Recently, periodic table books have been flying off the shelves of the library!

It is always a pleasure to stock the library with books that interest and challenge students. We welcome book 

suggestions and we are also available to make book recommendations for the resources that are already in our 

library.

Happy reading!

Year 4 Melbourne Museum Excursion

Following article written by Jiani Sheng, Mandarin teacher, both campuses

On Wednesday 12th September, the Year 4 students from Taylors Lakes Campus experienced a wonderful 

exploration of changes to the Earth during an excursion to the Melbourne Museum.

The Year 4 students enhanced their understanding of nature’s forces and how the Earth’s changes have impacted 

human survival, as a part of their Mandarin program. Students watched a documentary that provided further 
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information related to the Earth’s forces and also visited two galleries, which were entitled Dynamic Earth and 

600 Million Years.

The students shared their thoughts and feelings about the activities.

“I enjoyed watching the Imax movie and my favourite part was the volcanic eruption.” Isabella, 4A

“My favourite part of this excursion was visiting the ‘600 Million Years’ gallery and I liked the beautiful crystals

.” Tyra, 4A
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Prep Mandarin Incursion and Excursion

Following article written by Viola Chen, Mandarin teacher, Keilor Campus

During Term 3, the Prep students from Keilor Campus experienced a wide range of Mandarin learning activities.

On Wednesday 8th August, the Prep students had a fun afternoon during the Mandarin incursion, where they 

experienced a wide range of cultural activities. They were introduced to the animals of the Chinese Zodiac, learned 

the Zodiac's origin - the story of the Great Race, found out their own Zodiac animal, and made a bookmark with that 

animal (Dragon, Snake or Rabbit). They also had a calligraphy workshop, where they had a unique writing 

experience with the antique writing brush and the ‘magical’ mat. The most exciting activity for most was dress-up 

time, where the students put on all kinds of Chinese traditional costumes and acted as Chinese emperors, 

princesses, business people and Kung Fu masters!

On Tuesday 11th September, the Prep students visited the Royal Botanic Gardens, which linked to the cross-

curricular unit: “Plants are a life-sustaining resource to us and other living things”. They participated the learning 

program Introduction to the Gardens, with a focus on exploring the plants and landscapes of the gardens. In the 

Herb Garden, the students discovered the diversity of herbal fragrances and made a bag of pot pourri. They also 

made their own seedling in a pot, which they took home. They consolidated the knowledge of seasonal changes 

and needs of living things via the miraculous story of The Lightning Tree.
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